

Lea Endowed CE Primary School Newsletter No 25 Friday 3rd May 2019 Our theme this half term is PEACE



Writing

This week we have celebrated Extreme English through a wide range of learning activities. Thank you for all the effort that you went to with outfits at home to help the children get the most out of their day. The children all looked fantastic in their book themed outfits and we had a great time working out which stories were being

eading

represented and why they are a personal favourite. The Book Fair gave the children extra motivation to read widely and we raised a fantastic £560 enabling school to choose £280 worth of free books! This was an excellent effort - thank you for your support with

this. Thank you to the PTA for the wonderful Reading and Writing prizes - a real treat! The photos sent in for Extreme Writing were so creative - thank you to those who took part in the competition- some adventurous writing has been taking place!

Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners Award

Congratulations to Emilee B in Y6 who won my Good Manners Award last week. Emilee has been consistently delightful in her respectful attitude to all members of our school family, throughout her time at Lea Endowed. Keep shining Emilee - we are very proud of you!

Life Bus

This week all the children enjoyed their visit to the Life Bus where they were encouraged to think about all aspects of health and make positive decisions about themselves. This supported our ongoing PSHE curriculum (Personal, Social, Health and Economic), which we teach all year round and is embedded into many other subjects. The comments from the Life Bus staff are truly worth celebrating. After the first day the teacher wrote in her evaluation of our school, "What a fabulous school-wonderful, interested, polite, well-behaved children and friendly, welcoming staff." Following the completion of the visit, the second leader wrote, "The attitude, and warmth of staff and children was great to be a part of. Thank you so much for all being amazing and unique." As you can imagine, once again, I was very proud of our school family!

PTA NEWS

- Sadly, due to lack of numbers, the Summer Ball has had to be cancelled. Thank you to those who gave up their valuable time to organise this event.
- Time is extremely valuable and is something that is much needed to help support the PTA with our children and their learning. Please consider supporting the PTA by helping out, as well as coming along.
- Springo Bingo Friday 10th May St Bernard's Club at 6pm-£1 entrance, £5 Bingo book, Kids Bingo £1, Free Kids Stand Up Bingo, Raffle, sweet stall, and the famous Lea tombola- please come and join us - all welcome
- A "Bag Pack" has been organised at Morrison's on Saturday 22nd June from 10am-6pm in order to raise funds for school. We are asking for children aged 8+ (must be accompanied by an adult- 1 adult up to 4 children per till) to come along and pack members of the public's shopping at the checkouts. If you are able to spare an hour or so, please sign up to a "slot" on the sign-up sheet –available in the school office or call the office to book in a session.



Thank you for your support and enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend, CM Seagrave

Harold Slater Shield Final The cup final is to be played this **Saturday 4th May** at PNE's Deepdale ground. Turnstile 1-4 South section of the Sir Tom Finney Stand Kick Off is at 10:50am Tickets are available on the door, on the day. £3 per adult and £1 per child.